Minutes of the
Southeast Interactive Long Distance Learning Consortium

Thursday, January 17, 2013

A meeting of the Southeast Interactive Long Distance Learning Consortium was held on Thursday, January 17, 2013 at the Southeast Area Cooperative office in Beresford, South Dakota.  Members present were:  Tom Culver, Avon School District; Tom Rice, Gayville-Volin School District; Larry Johnke, Irene-Wakonda School District; Jennifer Lowery, Tea Area School District; and Jerry Joachim, Viborg-Hurley School District.  Also present were Matt Yost, Principal, Avon School District; Lee Ann Haisch, Principal, Alcester-Hudson School District; Dave Hutchison and Bruce Bailey, Principals, Irene-Wakonda School District; Al Laboranti, Principal, Tea Area School District; Barb Hansen, Principal, Viborg-Hurley School District; Jason Selchert, Coordinator; Lezlie Larsen, Director and Cheryl Johnson, Business Manager, Southeast Area Cooperative.
Larry Johnke called the meeting to order at 10:07 a.m.

Jerry Joachim moved and Tom Culver seconded to approve the minutes of the December 19, 2012 meeting.  All present voted yes.

Tom Culver moved and Jerry Joachim seconded to approve the financial report and payment of bills.  All present voted yes.

Jerry Joachim moved and Jennifer Lowery seconded to approve the agenda.  All present voted yes.

There was no report from Bonnie Overweg.

Jason Selchert reported on Mount Marty classes and a few issues that had been resolved and the system is running very well
Old business included the payment for Distance Learning class creation.  Jason Selchert recommended that a one time payment be made to the three teachers who developed content, but did not have students, and that a contract/pay structure be developed for future teacher training, content development, and teaching to remote students,.  A motion was made by Tom Culver and seconded by Jerry Joachim that a one time payment in the amount of $1,500 be made to Jeremiah Dibley, Mike King, and Landra Knodel for content development.  All present voted yes.

Jason Selchert presented a Power Point on “Distance Learning Moving Forward”.  He presented a program that would address Summer School, Alternative Instruction, Comprehensive Curriculum, Curriculum Protection, School To Work, Senior Projects, Service Learning, and Project Skills.  The plan would be to contract for services with Quint Pease through the Southeast Area Cooperative and he would manage and develop classes based upon need and current class material.  Budget information and possible membership cost increases were presented.  A discussion and question and answer period was held with many options being discussed.  Jason will contact Mount Marty and discuss possible associate membership and the possibility of offering more college/dual credit classes. Jason will also be visiting with other schools regarding possible membership. Superintendents and principals should discuss how this will work in each individual school district, so that more information and discussion can be made at the February SILDL meeting.
Jennifer Lowery moved and Tom Culver seconded to adjourn the meeting.  All present voted yes.  Meeting adjourned at 11:45 p.m.  Next meeting will be held Wednesday, February 20, 2013 at 10:00 a.m. at the Southeast Area Cooperative office.
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